
People for Safe Vaccines Ltd 

ABN 34 646 047 647 

Unit 805, Level 8  

220 Collins St  

Melbourne 3000 

www.peopleforsafevaccines.org 

 

 

8 June 2021 

 

Senator the Hon. Marise Payne 

Minister for Foreign Affairs 

Canberra 

 

By email: senator.payne@aph.gov.au  

 

 

Dear Minister, 

 

Biological Weapons 

COVID-19 Vaccines 

 

We are a not-for-profit with the objects of promoting vaccine safety and efficacy, with a 

membership of over 2,250 concerned Australians. 

 

1. As you may be aware, alarming reports have recently emerged that the Wuhan 

laboratory known for first detecting SARS-CoV-2 may be involved in the production 

of biological weapons.  These are fuelled by Chinese government 2015 reports of 

weaponizing the SARS virus, reports and testimony from Chinese ex-Wuhan lab 

scientist turned whistleblower Li-Meng Yan and a scientific paper by international 

virologists Sorenson, Dalgleish and Susrud that the SARS-CoV-2 virus is of unnatural 

origin. 

 

2. I understand that your department administers the Crimes (Biological Weapons) Act 

1976 (“CBW Act”) which implements the United Nations Biological Weapons 

Convention 1972 (“BWC Convention”) prohibiting the acquisition, stockpiling and 

retention of microbial agents that have no justification for peaceful purposes and 

any delivery means designed to use those agents for hostile purposes (section 8; 

article 1). 

 

3. It is no secret that China has for some time been pursuing political interests in 

conflict with our own.  During the COVID-19 period, China has taken an increasingly 

hostile stance in numerous areas.  In April 2020, the Morrison Government backed 
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down from calls for an independent investigation into Wuhan as the epicentre of the 

pandemic following threats of trade sanctions by China, fuelling suspicions of a 

cover-up.  In addition, despite its dense population and cultural practices, and unlike 

Western countries, China appears to have mysteriously emerged from the COVID-19 

crisis without serious impacts on its society and economy.  

 

4. China is known to not ‘play by the rules’ when it comes to the use of high-tech 

covert means to obtain political, military and commercial advantages.  Many credible 

U.S., U.K. and Australian reports have warned about various aspects of Chinese 

technology in these areas, including the harvesting of our genetic information and 

electronic surveillance by Chinese corporations as ‘fronts’ for the Chinese 

government.  

 

5. The COVID-19 vaccines are all designed from the SARS-CoV-2 ‘spike’ protein, which 

primarily originates from a computer program in the Wuhan lab, and for which no 

purified viral isolate has yet been produced anywhere in the world.  It is eminently 

foreseeable that the spike protein may have been designed to serve Chinese 

interests such that the vaccine manufacturers would unwittingly produce a 

bioweapon based on the Wuhan viral template and disguised as a vaccine to be 

enthusiastically accepted by the west like a micro-Trojan Horse. 

 

6. This hypothesis accords with the high volume of adverse vaccine reactions and 

‘breakthrough’ COVID cases reports, showing an appalling safety and efficacy record 

for the experimental vaccines to date, and particularly in the emerging evidence of 

cardiovascular, neurological and immunological damage caused by the toxic spike 

protein.  It may also explain why COVID-19 vaccines are not even rated to prevent 

viral infection or transmission.  These incongruities are generating significant division 

within Western nations and prompting governments to perpetuate destructive 

measures in response to the low morbidity and mortality risk of COVID-19 in 

Australia and elsewhere.  

 

7. There is therefore a real risk that the Commonwealth Government, in its rush to 

acquire, retain and stockpile COVID-19 vaccines and their constituents, may be 

committing multiple continuing contraventions of section 8 of the CBW Act and 

breaching its civil duties arising under the BWC Convention.  If the SARS-CoV-2 virus 

has been designed to stimulate the production of microbial agents for hostile 

purposes, any purported justification for the use of such agents as legitimate 

vaccines evaporates as a sham and a dangerous falsehood.  

 

8. Under the circumstances, we urge the Commonwealth not to neglect its role under 

the CBW Act and the BWC Convention, and to impose an immediate suspension on 



the COVID-19 vaccinations pending the outcome of a thorough investigation into the 

aetiology of the SARS-CoV-2 virus.  Should the Government not suspend the rollout 

within 7 days, we may need to instruct our lawyers to take action in the Courts 

seeking urgent injunctive relief without further notice. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mani Shishineh   Judy Wilyman 

Director    Director    

 

 


